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Welcome to the January  newsletter and may I wish you all a very 

happy  and healthy 201 7 . 
  

The past month, from just before Christmas and through into the 
New Year, has been an incredibly busy time for me with shows and 

events, plus one or two nice Christmas dinners thrown in for good 
measure ï you know what they say; óAll work and no play é..ô 

I have included reports of  the main events I have attended in the 

óOut and Aboutô section of the newsletter below.  I hope you enjoy 
reading about them.  

 
It do esnôt stop there because this is the time of year that we look 

towards getting out and about again as a new season of shows and 
train meets begin. Details of forthcoming events are listed in the 

óSee us at Showsô section at the end of the newsletter and I really do 
look forward to meeting as many of you as possible as we move 

towards Spring, my favourite time of year!  
 

This is also an exciting t ime of year as we look forward to a 
programme of new p r oducts  to come over the next few months. I 

certainly hope you will enjoy all the new launches we have in store 
for you, and of course you will be able to read about them all in this 

regular monthly newsletter.  

 
Finally many thanks to those who submitted captions  for the óJust 

for Funô Caption Competition last month. There were some very witty 
submissions and I have published some of the best towards the end 

of the newsletter  
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Sadly the traditional glass of wine and mince pies were not on offer this yea r ï 
a sign of the times Iôm afraid with the BL Society suffering from a reduced 

membership and revenues over the past year. Nevertheless, spirits were high 
and a good time was had by all.  

I took some video of the new WJV intage / Raylo  GWR 14xx 0-4-2 tank and 

prototype Autocoach in action on BL raised centre third rail track and sadly this 

killed my already low -charge battery so Iôm afraid photos of the meeting were 
somewhat limited.  You can view the short video footage on Youtube by clicking 

on this link: https://youtu.be/r -Ax0yVgZRk  or you can copy and paste the link 
into your web browser.  

 

 
A lovely streamlined óDuchess of Rutlandô behind a Marklin 4-6 -4 Stephenson Tank in rare LNER Green livery  

Bassett - Lowke Christmas Meeting ï Digswell 1 7 th  
December 2016  
This pre -Christmas running day at The Cowper Arms is a great start to the 

festive period. As always there was a big turnout and some excellent trains 
on display  
 

Out And About  

https://youtu.be/r-Ax0yVgZRk
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The  big news from this meeting was the announcement of a major celebration 
in 2017. Over the weekend of May 13 th  and 14 th  the Bassett - Lowke Society  

will celebrate its 25 th  anniversary  with a major 2 -day show at STEAM, the 
superb Museum of the Great Western Railway at Swindon in Wiltshire. Five 

years ago, I attended the Societyôs 20th  Anniversary event at the same venue 
and it was quite superb. This yearôs event promises to be equally spectacular 

and I would recommend that you make a diary note of this one right away . It 
will be THE event of the year, unmissable in my opinion!  

 

 
Being so close to Christmas we werenôt sure whether we would get the 

numbers  we hoped for and we did receive  apologies from one or two. However, 
we neednôt have worried. The word is clearly getting out there about this new 

meeting venue and we actually had a few more signed in this time than for the 

first meeting!  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Northants & R utland O Gauge Group -  Harringworth 19 th  
December 2016  
The 2 nd  meeting of this new group ha d a dec idedly festive feel and the 

turkey sandwiches, mince pies and chocolates were well received by another 

very decent turnout of enthusiasts.  
 

Santa and his sleigh were on hand to haul a freight train of open chocolate wagons  
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Huge thanks are due again to Chris Holmes for setting up a 2 nd  smaller circuit, 
and to Kevin Payne for a very nice end to end layout/diorama which shows just 

what can be ach ieved in O Gauge with limited space. In f act , Kevin reports that 
this layout is a section of a far bigger one, but is easily detached and more 

practical for transporting to events.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Kevin Payneôs lovely end to end display  shows how effective a small layout can be  

 
A GWR Railcar waits patiently as a Prairie races by on Chris Holmesô layout 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lovely Class 45 Diesel ï I hope to find out more about this model at the next meeting  
 


